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Dear Mr Estens,

As you may be aware, the Consumers’ Federation of Australia (CFA) is the main peak body for consumer organisations in Australia. The Federation, under its previous name of the Australian Federation of Consumer Organisations (AFCO), was first established in 1974. Renamed the CFA in 1995, funding for the Association’s activities as a peak body was withdrawn by the federal government in 1996.

Loss of resources has had a profound effect on the services the CFA can provide to its members. Most significant has been the closure of a secretariat in Canberra, meaning that research and policy comment can no longer be prepared in an organised and efficient manner.

What has not changed is the need for a national consumer voice. Ironically, at a time when the CFA has been at its most limited in terms of resourcing, membership numbers have in fact increased. There is presently only one membership category, open to associations whether incorporated or not, that have activities compatible with the objects of the CFA (attached). The CFA has 96 member organisations nationally, across a variety of consumer interests.

Many of the CFA’s members have an interest in or ongoing contact with telecommunications issues, predominantly as a result of providing services to low income and vulnerable consumers. In addition, we actively engage with other consumer advocates and agencies specialising in telecommunications. It is those contacts that have both prompted and informed this submission. Our comments are brief, for the following reasons:

· we have restricted those comments to Term of Reference 4 and

· the lack of resources prevent anything more detailed.

If you or your committee would like further information or clarification on any comments made, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

David Tennant

Chair

27 September 2002

